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- INTRODUCTION  - 
 

Dear friends, this is the October  edition of 
monthly informative bulletin of Youth Resource 
Centre (ORC) Tuzla and Youth Network of Bosnia 
and Herzegovina which today has 158 
organizations and 85 individuals from 69 cities in 
BiH 
 
Bulletin is published in Bosnian-Croatian-Serbian 
and English language. It contains information 
about the activities of Youth Resource Centre 
(ORC) Tuzla and Youth Network of Bosnia and 
Herzegovina, information about monthly activities 
of youth organizations and groups-member 
groups of this network, their plans for the coming 

period, and other useful information (about donors, scholarships, grants, invitations for attending 
seminars and conferences, etc.).  
 
If you want to be on the mailing list for the next editions of the monthly informative bulletin or if you 
have questions or suggestions, contact us. You can find the monthly informative bulletin and archive 
of former editions on the web site of Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina:   
 

               http://www.omladina-bih.net 
 

              Enjoy your reading !!! 
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ACTIVITIES OF hCa/ORC IN OCTOBER 2012. 

 
 YOUTH ECO LEADERSHIP CORPS (YELC) 

 
In October 2012, Youth Eco Leadership Corps (YELC) from Tuzla, have successfully completed the 
field work with the fourth YELC group from Lukavac. By far the youngest YELC group from Hub Tuzla 
has made 50 Taa Bora solar lamps, weatherization on three houses, painted and cleaned the park of 
Lukavac’s kindergarten and they have made one container for waste separation, which was placed in 
the yard of the High School. 
 
 

     
 
    
Container for waste separations, which was made by the fourth YELC group, was 
unfortunately stolen from the High School yard. 
 
Certificate award ceremony for the participant who have successfully completed their training with the 
YELC project, was held on the 11th of October 2012 in Lukavac 
 
The certificate award ceremony besides Eco Team Leaders,  
was attended by the Mayor of Lukavac Mr. Dzevad Mujkic, 
Mrs.Derva Salihovic from the Office for General 
Administration, Economy and Social Affairs of the Lukavac 
Municipality, director of the Public Library Lukavac Mrs. 
Nihada Fajic, from the Red Cross Lukavac Mrs. Kasim 
Softic, and of course the media who have faithfully followed 
us through the training. 
 
On that occasion the Mayor of Lukavac awarded the 
certificates to young people and thanked them for their 
efforts and hard work on the training during the YELC 
project. 
 
Eco Team Leaders were very enthusiastic about welcome and all the help they received in Lukavac. 
Eco Team Leaders awarded thanks to the Municipality of Lukavac for wholehearted help as well as 
contribution to the project. In addition to ensuring the space provided for the training, they also 
provided daily transportation to the houses where we were doing weatherization. We also awarded 
thanks to the Public Library which secured the space for the training, and also to the Red Cross who 
included their youngsters in the training, and they provided us with the assistance with choosing the 
houses for weatherization  
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Eco Team Leaders from Tuzla attended the YELC team meeting in Brcko on the 15th of October 
2012. On the meeting they talked about successful completion of the fourth YELC group, and about 
the future plans of the Eco Team Leaders. 
 
Eco Team Leaders have begun gathering the fifth YELC group in Srebrenik. For this purpose they 
have held meetings with the municipality, Red Cross and with representatives of the House of 
Culture. Also we placed adds on the Radio ‘’Kameleon’’ and on web portals. 
 
Eco Team Leader Maja Vlajic was in Brcko in the last week of October, where Tony Cervona held a 
workshop with the theme of ‘’Advanced solar technology and entrepreneurship workshop’’ 
 
 

 "SEA of WORDS" –  competition for the best short story 
 

 
 
 
We have the pleasure to inform you that as a part of this year’s competition ‘’Sea of Words’’ for the 
selection of the best short story, from the area of the Europe and Mediterranean countries in the final 
selection of the 14 stories entered the short story ‘’Death by the Maiden’’ from Emina Japlak from 
BiH. 
The total number of received short stories from 42 member countries is 238. The decision on the 
winner, and the final award ceremony will be held on the 5th and 6th of December in Barcelona. 
 
''Sea of Words'' is a short story competition that promotes different realities in the Euro – 
Mediterranean region. 
 
This years theme for the contest was ''The future of the youth and dialogue 
between generations'', as part of the European Solidarity Year between 
generations. ''Sea of Words'' literary competition is organized by the Anna Lindh 
Foundation (ALF) and Euro – Mediterranean Institute (IEMed). 
 
Within the other activities in ALF BiH, we are cureently preparing to organize 
training ''capacity building of organizations'' – members of ALF BiH. Training is 
likely to take a place in Brcko District from the 7th till 8th of December this year. 
 

More information on this will be published in the future on our website: 
 

www.omladina-bih.net 
 

http://www.omladina-bih.net/
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 Besides these activities, during October we also worked on: 

 
   Maintenance and development of communication and coordination within the Youth Network 
   of Bosnia and Herzegovina  (www.omladina-bih.net). Within this framework we: 
 
- Daily on the mailing list of the network (posta@omladina-bih.net), and on other addresses in 

BiH and region, we have distributed information of interest to youth and youth activism in BiH 
(calls for workshops, seminars, conferences, calls for project applications, jobs, scholarships, 
other activities); 

- We have maintained and updated on regular basis the information on our web page 
www.omladina-bih.net  

- We have distributed the information which we received from youth organizations and 
individuals from the Network to the abroad (international organizations, organizations in region, 
donors); 

- We corresponded with the organizations and individuals interested in work of the network, 
replied on the questionnaires related to certain activities, educations and other information 
related to youth activism in BiH. 

 
 
 
 

PLANS OF  HCA/ORC FOR NOVEMBER 2012. 

 
 

 Getting started with a fifth YELC group in Srebrenik. 
 

 
 The continuation of work of the Regional Youth Network Against Discrimination of 

Western Balkans.  
Under this we plan to do work evaluation for the first year  and reporting to the donor, and to 
make plans for the future activities. More about this on our websites: 

 
www.omladina-bih.net and www.stopdiskriminacija.net 

 

 
 Continuation of work of hCa/ORC Tuzla on the regular distribution of information towards 

the youth organizations in Bosnia and Herzegovina, as well as the editing and the distribution 
of the Monthly bulletin of Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.omladina-bih.net/
http://www.omladina-bih.net/
http://www.omladina-bih.net/
http://www.stopdiskriminacija.net/
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ACTIVITIES OF MEMBERS OF YOUTH NETWORK BIH 

 
 

 

HO „PARTNER“ BANJA LUKA 

Beogradska 8, 78 000 Banjaluka 

Tel./fax: 051 250 730 

E-mail: partner@teol.net  

http://www.ho-partner.rs.sr 
 
 

Humanitarian organization ‘’Partner’’ organized at the 

Youth House in Banja Luka on the 16th of October 2012 

‘’Second Film Festival about people with disabilities’’. They 

also organized photo exhibition on the theme 

‘’Independent living for people with disabilities’’ 

On the festival, the following films were shown: 

 

1. ''Access denied'' By Ognjen Ranisavic and Bojan Djokic, which was written as part of Kratkofil 

Punch. 

2. "Accessible School’’, directed by Jurki Heinonen from Finland 

3. '' Scarf for my brother’’ by Vitomir Mitric from Eastern Sarajevo 

4. '' Magical Night’’ in production of Katharsis Films Oy from Finland 

5. ''Life is Beautiful’’ directed by Sinisa Stjepanovic from Banja Luka 

6. „Point“ production by Tiina Laine and Pirjo Ojala from Finland 

7. "Let me try'' directed by Zoran Colic from Serbia 

8. ''Obstacle'' from  Tiina Laine/Kynnys ry and  ValoAurinko ry from Finland 

9. "We can do more'' by Silvija Pasalic from Serbia  

10. ''Pulse'' production by Kuurojen Liito ru from Finland 

11. ''Arts across the barriers’’ directed by Samir Hidanovic from Bosnia and Herzegovina  

12. "Arise, modesty'' directed by Sinisa Grabez from Republic Srpska  

13. ''Life on the bright side" by Silvije Pasajlic from Serbia 

14. "Glow in the Dark" in the production of the ''Association of the blind'' from Republic Srpska  

15.  ''The hidden people'' in the production of the ''Mreza Plus'' from BiH  

16. ''Waltz'' production by FIXIDEA productions from Finland  
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Supporting activity of the festival was photo exhibition on the theme ‘’Independent living for people 

with disabilities’’. On the photo exhibition there were shown photos from Senad Tohmaz from 

Sarajevo, Rodoljub Stanisic from Republic Srpska, Radica Jovanovic from Belgrade and photos from 

the group of authors from HO ‘’Partner’’. 

 

     

 

Festival and exhibition in addition to artistic content had a goal to show everyday experiences of a 

disabled person using affirmative access, and not access with pity. Through films and pictures we try 

to show the everyday needs of people with disabilities, the ratio of public opinion against them and 

the social and economic situation where they are shown as a marginal group. 

 

        

 

Festival was in addition to representatives of institutions of Republic Srpska and organizations of 

persons with disabilities, attended by the students of Economic School from Banja Luka. 

Organizations of the festival and exhibition have helped the Ministry of Education and Culture from 

Republic Srpska, and the Administrative Office of the City of Banja Luka. 
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 CENTAR ZA DRAMSKI ODGOJ – MOSTARSKI TEATAR MLADIH 

Maršala Tita 135, 88 000 Mostar 

E-mail: cdo@bih.net.ba; emteem@bih.net.ba. 

Tel: 036 558 485, 036 558 486 

Web: www.cdobih.org 

 
 ''OLIVE BRANCH'' 

On the Sunday, October 28th, Youth Studio from the 
Mostar Youth Theatre 1974 returned from Kragujevac, 
where they participated with their play ‘’Olive Branch’’ in 
the meeting of Youth Theatres United in Balkan Theatre 
Network. On the meeting, performances also were held 
by theaters from Struga, Nis, Kragujevac and 
Mostar.Their common denominator is a review of the 
social reality, in which young people in these countries 
are growing up with a strong disagreement with reality. 
All performances were enthusiastically followed by 
audience and rewarded by long applause. 

‘’Olive Branch’’ has aroused great interest due to open ironic comments about today’s divided city of 
Mostar, with a clearly expressed wishes about what young people want. Extra attention also was 
aroused by the traditional planting of olive trees after the show. The hosts are extremely serious 
about the message carried by planting olive trees in such circumstances, especially when Mostar and 
Kragujevac had in the past good relations crowned by the ‘’Charter of Town Twinning’’, which is 
ignored in the postwar period. For the planting of olive trees a special place was provided in the 
Memorial Centre ‘’Sumarice’’ in front of the ‘’21st of October’’ Museum. 

With a planting of the olive trees on the site where thousands of citizens of Kragujevac lost their lives, 
many of whom were students and the same age as people who are planting the olive trees, they 
would like to send a clear message about how much all of us need reconciliation, tolerance and love. 
The trees were planted together by the young people from Mostar, Kragujevac, Nis and Struge 
sending the message to authorities of the three countries that they want to choose the kind of society 
and what kind of relationship they want to grow up. 
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 The president of ‘’Merhamet’’ Doboj, Mrs. Faketa Avdic attended the conference about 

networking and exchange between non-government organizations from BiH and Diaspora – 
Government of Sweden (27thof September 2012. Tuzla). 

 

  
 Activist from the ‘’Merhamet’’ Mirnesa Becirodobasic and volunteers Amina Hadzikadunic, 

attended humanitarian action ‘’Snack for the Year’’ conducted by the local volunteer service 
from Doboj. 

 

   
 

 Coordinator of local volunteer service Tanja Cakarevic Jeftic awarded thanks to the president 
of ‘’Merhamet’’Doboj Mrs. Faketa Avdic, for successful cooperation in ‘’Snack for the day’’ 
action. 

 

 

 

H.O. Muslimansko dobrotvorno društvo – MERHAMET DOBOJ  

Kralja Aleksandra 17, 74 000 Doboj 

Tel./fax: 053 226 886 

E-mail: merhamet.doboj@cutuk.net 

Web: www.ngo.ba 
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The president of ‘’Merhamet’’ Doboj, Mrs. Faketa Avdic, and 
activist Mirnesa Becirodobasic attended farewell gathering 
organized by the ‘’Pax Christi Organization’’ in Derventa 
(02.10.2012) after six years of work on the project entitled 
‘’Living accepting the diversity’’ – strengthening the dialogue 
and structures for cooperation in the Derventa, Brod and 
Doboj region, with the involvement of civil society actors and 
institutions, as well as multiplier. 

 

 
 
The president of ‘’Merhamet’’ Doboj,  Mrs. Faketa 
Avdic, is awarding thanks to the representatives 
of ‘’Pax Christi’’ for successful collaboration. 
 

 
 
On the occasion of the 20th anniversary of Charity 
Organization ‘’Islamic Relief’’, president of 
‘’Merhamet’’ Doboj, Mrs. Faketa Avdic awarded 
thanks for very good cooperation. 

 
 

Besides of these activities, the every day activities of ‘’Merhamet’’ Doboj are: 
 

 Registering new members 

 Typing texts 

 Photocopying 

 Providing information to members 

 Finding donors for humanitarian assistance to socially endangered groups which are 

increasing, and help is decreasing 

 Work of the ambulance 

 Development of the projects 
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NGG POKRET MLADIH „VOLONTERI & PRIJATELJI KONJICA“  

Civilnih žrtava rata 3, 88400 Konjic 

Tel.: 036 730 688, 061 610 127 

E-mail: adismuhibic@gmail.com 

Web : www.vipk.info 

FB: www.facebook.com/groups/220690771277915/ 
 
 

 30th Successful action of ‘’Volunteers and friends of Konjic (VIPK)’’ – to student from 
‘’Ribic’’, donated funds from Denmark 

 
In the morning of 8th of October, activists from VIPK together with the villagers took over the donated 
supplies, that were transported from BiH Diaspora in Denmark for a school district of ‘’Ribici’’, after 
successfully organized action in Denmark. 
 
In a full truck it was delivered a large number of funds 
collected, like: school fixtures, tables, chairs, boards, 
sideboards, computers, TV, DVD, etc). Campaign 
called ‘’let’s help the school in Ribici’’, was launched 
by Mr. Mensur Graca editor in chief of BiH Radio 
‘’Odensa’’. Great support to this campaign was also 
given by Mr. Faruk Jakic from HO ‘’Most-Bro’’ from 
Denmark.  
The joint decision about where to direct the donation 
was brought by activists from VIPK group on the 
recommendation of chief coordinator Mr. Adis Muhibic. 
Approval was also issued by management of 
Elementary School ‘’Celebici’’, by their director Mr. 
Osman Elezovic. 
 
Given that the renovation of school toilets is planned, in the ‘’Work Group’’ for fundraising 
participation took locals: Smajo Sahinovic, Mustafa Kurtic, Adis Tiro, Elvedin Cero, Sumeja Sahinovic 
and Amela Sahinovic. In the past period they collected and duly noted the amount of donated funds. 
 
In the future period the adaptation of school toilets will start. During today's transport of furniture and 
other materials to school, activists from VIPK Aldin Mujalo, Eldin Kospo, Amir Buturovic, Mustafa 
Kurtic and Vedran Kuljanin, also joined. Action coordinator is Mr. Huso Vodo, member of VIPK and 
villagers of Ribici Village. 

 
 ‘’Action was officially launched on the 13th of August 
2012 in Denmark and lasted until 6th of October 2012. In 
action was collected 13.375,00 DKK (3.509, 00 KM). We 
use this opportunity to honestly and in the best humanly 
way possible to thank our friends and associates 
throughout Denmark, and other parts of the World, for 
their selflessness and a huge amount of generosity that 
they have shown this time for the children of the local 
school Ribici’’, said Mr. Adis Muhibic, chief coordinator of 
VIPK. 

http://www.vipk.info/
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 Municipal officials finally understand the problems of students who ride with a bus to 
school every day 

 
On the initiative of the parents of school children from first through fifth grade of Elementary School 
‘’Konjic’’ who use transportation from Company ‘’Radmanic’’, engaged by the contract with the 
municipality of Konjic. At the premises of the Company Bujice in Ovcari, on the 11th of September, 
meeting was held with representatives of the ‘’Volunteers and friends of Konjic’’, and representatives f 
the local area Ovcari (MZ Tresanica), with the aim of finding a 
solution to a security problem regarding arrival and departure 
of children to school. 
On that occasion in the Konjic Municipality building, on the 2nd 
of October delegation of ten parents from Ovcari and 
Zivasnice, representatives of ‘’Volunteers and friends of 
Konjic’’ association and MZ Tresanica, attended the working 
meeting with the relevant municipal departments, police and 
the school. At the meeting they presented a several months of 
problem with transportation and safety of the students. 
Parents complained to the authorities that transportation of 
their children is performed in extremely unacceptable 
conditions, meaning that children get into the bus on the main road and are being dropped of at the 
city’s intersection from where they have to continue to walk to school. 
''For two years already we tried to resolve this for us and for our children a big problem. 
However, authorities showed no interest for this problem. Municipal lawyer doesn’t even know 
where the bus station where children get into bus is, and yet she signed the approval for that 
bus station. Ismet admits that he promised to solve this problem a year ago. This morning 
they told us that we shouldn’t have to call the volunteers, because they have nothing to do 
with us. That is very sad. We are tired of constant pleading with the authorities, and 
volunteers were the only ones who have jumped to help us and raise voice for our children’’ 
said the Mrs. Mirha Hebibovic president of the Coordinating Committee of the parents from Ovcari. 
We wait for new meeting in Municipality and response from the Ministries. 

 
 Factor of Success is Constant Education 

 
As the most important factor of their success, and that is 
constant education of their members,’ Volunteers and 
Friends of Konjic’’ continuously pay attention to that. Thus 
on the 24th of September group of members (Almedina 
Kuric, Tessa Ahmed, Sanela Muhibic, Vedran Kuljanin, 
Aldin Mujalo and Mirsad Cukle), attended the seminar which 
was held in Ilidza, on the subject ‘’Media Campaign and 
Relationship with the Media’’. This was the second part of 

the seminar, as part of the ‘’Strengthening the capacity of civil society organizations in BiH’’ which is 
implemented by NGO KYODO and ‘’Koraci Naprijed’’ association.  
 
On the 21st of October in Sarajevo is finished the two –day meeting of NGO-s representatives from 
Belgrade, Osijek, Subotica, Konjica, Kljuca, Banja Luke, Novog Sada, Bitole, Splita and other cities, 
where they talked about improving cooperation on peace building and trust in the region. The 
organizer of the meeting in Sarajevo was the Association of Citizens for Tolerance from Novi Sad, 
which also publishes the magazine ‘’Tolerancija’’. ‘’Volunteers and Friends of Konjic’’ on this two-day 
seminar were represented by activists from civil society from Konjic, Mirsad Cukle and Adnan Sisic. 
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OMLADINSKA ORGANIZACIJA “SVITAC” 

Jusufa Ĉampare bb, 76 100 Brčko Distrikt 

Tel./Fax: 049 211 032 

Email: svitac@teol.net  

Web: www.svitac.org, FB: www.facebook.com/omladinska.svitac 

 
The Youth Organization ‘’Svitac’’ during the month of October 
continued with a wide range of activities, primarily involving the 
active conduct workshops for children and teens, as well as 
maintaining a successful event for children on the Halloween. As an 
accredited EVS organization, most of EVS volunteers lead 
workshops that are in Brcko, under the supervision and guidance of 
‘’Svitac’’ Organization. 
 

 Creative Workshops 
 
On the weekly basis Organization ‘’Svitac’’ is organizing creative workshops (Arts & Craft) for 
children. Workshops are run by EVS volunteers, with assistance and translation help from local 
volunteers. These workshops have a goal to show children in the most imaginative way objects in 
their environment, and the ways in which they can be used for creative purposes. Also on the weekly 
basis we have workshops for children titled ‘’Club of Researches’’ and ‘’Fun Club’’. 
‘’Club of Researches’’ is a mixture of chemistry, physics and many other knowledge’s from nature, 
and through out various experiments and in the fun way we teach children about basics of the natural 
science. ‘’Fun Club’’ is a workshop which is traditionally the most popular among the children, 
because it offers a rich program filled with interactive games and activities that entertain children.  
‘’Daydream Factory’’ is a workshop designed for teens, and its opened character meaning that 
every week they are trying out different ways of expressing their creativity and ideas. ‘’Daydream 
Factory’’ often deals with visual expression, primarily through out photography and animation, which 
encourages young people to get involved in amateur photography. 
 

 Music Workshops 
 
Music Workshops are an important part of our activities, because through music we manage to relax 
and to express our selves freely. On a weekly basis we have separate samba workshops for adults 
and for children. At these workshops participants get basic musical knowledge, with emphasis on fun 
and team work. Several times a year participants of these workshops have the opportunity to 
showcase their repertoire on events of ‘’Svitac’’ organization, such as New Year’s Eve, ‘’Future 
Shorts’’ Film Festival and others. We also have trumpet workshops, in which participants mostly 
adolescents, acquire knowledge from playing the trumpet and also as samba participants, they have 
the opportunity several times a year to show their knowledge in the form of the performance. 
 

 Language Workshops 
 

Taking into account the presence of foreign volunteers, ‘’Svitac’’ offers classes of English, Spanish, 
German and French. All workshops are held on a weekly basis and with different age groups (7-55 
years). French language classes are more oriented towards learning through fun and finding and 
correcting deficiencies in the work of the students, while classes in English, German and Spanish 
language provide a professional approach to language taking into account that the majority of 
students have no prior knowledge of these three languages. 
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 Additional plans and events for November 
 
Special event during October was a Halloween party. This 
traditional event is mainly consisted of a party for children, 
which lasted for several hours. With appropriate 
decorations and themes children were encouraged to show 
up dresses as creatively as possible. The event was 
attended by more than 40 children, with the presence of all 
our staff. 
''Svitac'' organization is also  responsible for ''Inside Out 
Project'' in Bosnia and Herzegovina, which is organized by 
their EVS volunteers. This project is part of ''Global Art 
Project’’ that has a goal to improve a dialogue and 
understanding between people in an innovative way. Organizers have made posters for the 25 
participants who were told to express their abstract borders via black and white portraits. These big 
proportion posters were posted all around city and now adorn our city and create positive reactions of 
citizens. 
For November we also plan increased marketing activities and continued progress in all our 
workshops. Particularly interesting is organization of the third in a row ‘’Future Shorts’’ Film Festival in 
Brcko, which will again provide our citizens with the opportunity to see a good film works in the 
selection of this international festival. 
 

********************************** 

ERNADA AVDIBEGOVIĆ, member of Youth network 

Adresa: Kladanj 

E-mail: erna_begovic20@yahoo.com 
 

 ESTABLISHING YOUTH ASSEMBLY OF KLADANJ 
MUNICIPALITY  

 
On the 27th of October in the House of Culture of Kladanj Municipality, at the 11 o’clock was held the 
Founding Assembly of the Youth Council of Municipality of Kladanj. The establishment of the Youth 
Council at the local level is provided by the Youth Law of FBiH, as a mechanism to strengthen and 
improve the status of young people and youth policy. Forming Youth Council at local level is one kind 
of alliance and joint participation of the young people towards government institutions. Participation at 
the inaugural meeting took four organizations that work with young people and two informal groups of 
young people: Youth Circle of Kladanj CMEK (Center for Ecology and Culture); Soh-Bet; KUD ‘’Youth 
of Kladanj’’ and two informal groups: Youth Alliance of Kladanj and CIVITAS. For president of Youth 
Council was chosen Ernada Avdibegovic (Youth Circle Kladanj) and Mirza Sarajlic (CMEK) as a 
president of Assembly of the Youth Council of Kladanj 
Municipality. 
The establishment of the Youth Council at the local, cantonal 
and federal level is a part of the project ‘’Institutional dialogue 
between young people and government’’ funded by the EU. 
‘’Kult’’ Association from Sarajevo with their partners was initiator 
and coordinator of the adoption of the Youth Law of FBIH. For 
more information about this project, please visit. www.kult.org 
 

http://www.kult.org/


  

  Monthly Bulletin – October  2012.       No. 161   14 

 

www.omladina-bih.net 

 

 

 PRONI MARKED THE EUROPEAN DAY AGAINST HUMAN TRAFFICKING 

''Proni’’ Center for Youth development is with cooperation of the 
Police of Brcko District, on the 18th of October at the town square, 
marked the European Day Against Human Trafficking.  
 
In addition to the appointed stand in front of the police station, 
volunteers from ‘’Proni’’ Center talked with citizens and distributed 
promotional material, indicating the presence of the trafficking 
problem in our state. 
 
In the year 2007, the European Commission declared the 18th of 
October, the European Day Against Human Trafficking, and it’s 

celebration is important in preventing and combating trafficking of human beings which is one of the 
most serious violations of human rights. People are trafficked for organs, forced labor, forced 
prostitution, begging and so on. The most vulnerable categories are young girls and children. 
 

 ALTYO CONFERENCE IN PODGORICA 
 
On the 5th of October 2012 at the ‘’Ramada’’ Hotel in Podgorica 
(Montenegro), was held conference on the theme ‘’Employment of 
the young people from vulnerable groups’’. 
The conference was organized by partner organization ‘’Forum 
MNE’’ from Montenegro, and represented one of the final events 
planned by regional project ALTYO (Advocacy and Lobbying 
Training for Youth Organization).  
 
At the conference were two representatives from ‘’PRONI’’ Center for Youth development from Brcko 
District, and coordinator of ALTYO project from BiH Mrs. Slavka Bulic Zovko. She presented to 
attendees all five campaigns carried out in BiH. ‘’PRONI’’ successfully implemented all campaigns 
with eight partner organizations from BiH. 
 
The ALTYO project is supported by the European Commission under IPA 2009, from January 2011, 
and has empowered the civil society in Montenegro, Macedonia and Bosnia and Herzegovina, to 
continue effectively influence the decision makers at the national and regional level. 
 
ALTYO – training of lobbying and advocacy for youth organizations, is implemented by ‘’Triaglonic’’ 
Organization from Macedonia, in partnership with the ‘’Forum MNE’’ (Montenegro), ‘’PRONI’’ (BIH) 
and ‘’ERYCA’’ (Luxembourg).  The project officially ends on the 31st of October 2012. 
 

 

PRONI CENTAR ZA OMLADINSKI RAZVOJ 

Mehmedagića 24, 76 100 Brčko distrikt BiH 

Tel./Fax: 00 387 49 217 695 

E-mail: pronibrc@teol.net 

www.pronibrcko.ba  
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 YOUNG PEOPLE BUILD THE FUTURE AND 
HUMANITY 

 
Students of the fourth group of the ‘’Young Build the 
Future of Brcko District’’ project, during October 
initiated and conducted humanitarian action collecting 
clothing and food for the Alic family from Rasljani near 
Brcko.  
During the period of seven days, they collected 
money, bought food and also have collected clothes and toys for the youngest members of this 
family. 
Initiative was supported by the Red Cross from Brcko District, and they provided students with 
technical support and together they visited Alic family. 
Students were moved by the story and the action which was started by the Parents Council of the IX 
Elementary School, and began to gather support for this family. Although they didn’t resolve the 
question of poverty for this family, students are very pleased to give them at least one day of 
happiness.  
 
The project ''Young build the future of the Brcko District of Bosnia and Herzegovina'' is implementing in Brcko District in 
the period from April 2011

th
. till April 2013

th
. The project is from American organization ''Youth Build International'', and 

local partners are PRONI ''Center for Youth Development'' and the Center for Sustainable Development.This project is 
supported by the people of United States through USAID. 

 
 
 

 YOUTH ECO LEADERSHIP CORPS (YELC) WORKED ON THE SCHOOL YARD IN ZVORNIK 
 

The participants of the fourth YELC group from Zvornik, in the first week of 
October, worked on the school yard of the ‘’Petar Kocic’’ school, preparing 
to paint the fence. With this work they have shown, that they want cleaner 
and beautiful city in which they live. 
‘’We plan to remove weeds and debris, and in order for young people to 
be careful where they throw trash, we have set the outside the school a 
recycling container that was made by the YELC group’’ said Bojan 
Vanovac, Eco Team Leader. 

The participant from Zvornik Jelena Milosevic, said that for the first time she is 
doing preparation for painting the fence, and making solar lamps, and it was a 
new experience for her. She also pointed out that she loves nature and to her 
the environment is in the first place. 
Activities in Srebrenica, Orasje and Lukavac in the first half of October also 
passed in the works to improve environment, the insulation of the houses, 
making solar lamps and recycling containers. 
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INSTITUT ZA RAZVOJ MLADIH KULT                                                                                                                         

Banjska ul. 2, 71210 Ilidža, Sarajevo 

E-mail: kult@mladi.org  

Tel./fax: 033 637290, 033 621351                                                          

Web: www.mladi.org 

 
 Institute Visits Ministry of Administration and Local Self-Government of Republika 

Srpska 
The initiative for establishing a partnership between the 
Institute for Youth Development KULT and the Ministry of 
Administration and Local Self-Government of Republika 
Srpska in the course of resolving current issues and 
determining the position of youth officers in local governments, 
was launched on Monday, 29 October, at a meeting held at 
the premises of the Ministry in Banja Luka. 

Representatives of the Institute and the Ministry had the 
opportunity to exchange their experiences gained at the local 
level and by means of maintaining direct communication with 
local governments, and share information about current 

activities as part of which local youth officers are actively engaged. 

 
 Draft Law on Volunteering in Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina 

 
The 19th session of the PFBiH House of Representatives, which was scheduled to take place on 10 
and 11 October 2012, has been cancelled. The proposed Law on Volunteering of FBiH was added to 
the agenda (item 10) of the session in order to be considered and discussed. 
The Chairman of the House of Representatives of FBiH, Fehim Škaljić, scheduled a session to take 
place on 7 and 8 November 2012. The meeting agenda will integrate the Draft Law on Volunteering of 
FBiH among many other key issues. 
 

 EU Simulation 
 
  EU Simulation was conducted as part of the 
training course UMiD 9, at the Parliamentary 
Assembly of Bosnia and Herzegovina, on 29 and 
30 September 2012. Apart from the training 
course participants, the volunteers from the 
Institute for Youth Development KULT got the 
opportunity as well to actively take part. 
Future leader have had the opportunity to feel 
what it's like part of the Parliament, the Council  
and the EU Commission, and what are the 
processes and decisions made by these institutions. UMiD and volunteers have fought for candidate 
status and membership in the European Union, represented by the state. During the EU Simulation, 
the UMiD participants were given a chance to talk to Christine Bergman, a representative of the Olof 
Palme International Centre. She showed her readiness to fully support and cooperate with future 
youth leaders. 
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 It is never too late to learn! 
 
Representatives of the Institute for Youth Development KULT attended the Regional Conference on 
Lifelong Learning and Non-Formal Adult Education in South East Europe, which was held from 3 until 
5 October 2012, in Sarajevo. 
 

 Budget or temporary financing: is the failure to adopt the budget recognized as the 
anticipated outcome 

 
A concern that temporary financing would become a permanent mechanism for financing the BiH 
institutions and that the adoption of the budget would be perceived just as an exception has divided 
the opinion of the members of the Committee on Finance and Budget of the House of 
Representatives of the Parliamentary Assembly of BiH on the proposed amendments and changes to 
the Law on Financing the Institutions of BiH. 
The Committee on Finance and Budget of the House of Representatives of the Parliamentary 
Assembly declared themselves on the Draft Law on Amendments and Changes to the Law on 
Financing the Institutions of BiH which was proposed by the Council of Ministers of BiH at the last 
24th session held on 16 October 2012.  
For the rest of this story please visit us at www.kult.org  
 

 Audit Office for Institutions of FBiH Conducts Efficiency Audit 
 
The Audit Office for the Institutions of FBiH has conducted an efficiency audit related to the 
"Managing the Youth Employment Programme." The aim of this audit was to assess the efficiency of 
managing the Program, through the phases of planning, implementation, monitoring and evaluation. 
 

 Youth Council of Municipality of Livno 
 
Youth Council of Livno municipality in the period from June to August in 2012 conducted a survey 
about the problems and needs of young people in the municipality of Livno. The sample included 198 
young people aged 15 to 30 years of age. The results showed that most of the young people in the 
municipality Livno live in five-member families and that   5.56% of them live below the subsistence 
threshold and their total monthly household income is less than 400 KM. 
 

 Youth Council of Kladanj Municipality Established 
 
The Founding Assembly of the Youth Council of Kladanj Municipality was held on 27 October 2012, 
at the House of Culture in Kladanj. Mr. Mirza Sarajlić, a representative of CMEK Kladanj, was elected 
the President of the Assembly. After the proposed working materials had been discussed and 
following discussions, the Statute of the Youth Council of Kladanj Municipality was passed and the 
members of the Administrative and Supervisory Boards were elected. 
 

 Recognition of Youth Work and Non-Formal Learning in Europe 
 
As one of the leading organisations in BiH which deals with youth issues and youth work, the Institute 
for Youth Development KULT participated in the "Symposium on Youth Policy Cooperation in South 
East Europe: focus on recognition of youth work and non-formal learning" that was held from 1 to 3 
October in Tirana (Albania). 
 
 

http://www.kult.org/
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 First Training Module Capacity Building of Youth Councils 

The role and future of youth councils, networking and cooperation with the governmental authorities 
were the topics introduced during the first training module Capacity building of youth councils. The 
training module was delivered to the representatives of youth councils from 18 until 21 October 2012, 
in Banja Luka.The exercises young people did for the purpose of applying knowledge to the practical 
aims will help them give their maximum contribution through their participation in youth councils. 

 
 Educating and Empowering Young Women  

 
The last days of September spent at the premises of SPAJALICA 
were dedicated to the educational workshops designed for young 
women. Two groups of young women attended the three-day 
educational workshops and they learned about gender, human rights 
and communication skills upon dealing with practical examples 
together with their trainers. 
 

 Young Participants Develop Their Awareness of 
Importance of Purchasing Domestic Products 

 
The participants of the School of Friendship welcomed the 
Association Buy and Use Domestic whose members presented the 
products produced in our country and explained that upon purchasing 
domestic products we actually strengthen our economy and create 
new jobs. 
At the end of this gathering, the young participants were awarded gift 
vouchers that they can use at the grill restaurant "Mrkva". 
 

 How to apply for a job and successfully pass a job 
interview? 

 
A representative of the Institute for Youth Development KULT presented the topic How to apply for a 
job and successfully pass a job interview? to the representatives of the Association Progressum as 
well as to all other young people who showed their interest and who attended the two-hour workshop 
delivered at the Business Support Centre, on 28 September 2012. 
 

 High School Students Spend One Day Working for 
KULT 

Even this year, the Association INFOHOUSE has implemented 
the project Volontiraj – Kreditiraj and has conducted the 
corresponding activity known as the 6th Social Day. This year's 
Social Day employed young people in a private company, civil 
society organisation or at government institutions thus high school 
students replaced one of their school days with such an 
experience. 
On 18 October, two students from the First Bosniak High School, 
Omerbašić Mehmed and Bratić Irfan, spend one day working for KULT during which they got the 
opportunity to assume various positions and do a variety of job assignments. 
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 Me and my best friend 
 
The Educational-Leisure Centre for Youth SPAJALICA is going to organise a counselling session and 
a gathering entitled Me and my best friend on Saturday, 20 October, at 13 p.m. Join us and learn 
more about yourself and the people you are surround with throughout your entire life. 
 

 
 Learn English for Free 

Institute for Youth Development KULT is going to organise a free English Language Course through 
cooperation with the Municipality of Ilidža.The English Language Course will help you acquire new or 
enhance the range of your existing knowledge and thus become more competitive in the labor 
market. At the end of the course, after taking the Final Exam and reaching a pass mark, the 
candidates will receive certificates. 

 
 21st GuGu Bazaar 

 
GuGu volunteers in cooperation with the Educational Center for youth  SPAJALICA organized 21st  
GuGu charity bazaar and a big sale with logo ''All for 1 KM''. At  the bazaar citizens were able to buy 
children's clothing, toys, clothes for mums, but also try sweet and salty snacks, and in that way 
express solidarity and good will. 
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INFORMATION / CONTESTS  

 

1. International Animation Day – Association PIXEL and ASIFA BiH 
  
On the occasion of the International Animation Day, which 
commemorates on the 28th of October 2012, Association of art 
and visual communication skills PIXEL and ASIFA BiH 
(Association Internationale du Film D’Animation), organizes 
screenings of animated films in several towns in BiH. Thus in two 
– hour program, there will be shown films from: Egypt, China, 
Brazil, Columbia, Atlanta, Colorado, Poland and Russia. 
Screenings will be held in Tuzla, Mostar, Sarajevo and East 
Sarajevo. 
 
27th of October  -  Tuzla, House of Youth ''Palma'',  20:00h 
3 of November  - Mostar, OKC Abrašević u 20:00h  
4th of November  - Sarajevo,  Art Cinema '' Kriterionu'', 20:00h  
6thof November – East  Sarajevo, Cultural Center ''New East 
Sarajevo'' ,  20:00h. 
 
In addition to screening, for our youngest will be organized a 
workshop in which pupils will learn animation techniques, from 
whose works will be made a short animated film. 
 
The workshop will be held on the day of screening November 4th, 2011, in Sarajevo, in the Art 
cinema, starting from 16:00 h. For the youngest audience, on Monday, 05th of  November, in 
collaboration with elementary school "Isaac Samokovlija" there will be organized a premiere of 
animated films. 
The goal of this event is to exclusively promote animation and follow the world trends in this field of 
art. 
Admission to the screenings is free to all interested visitors. 
 
For more information, please visit our link on  facebook page: PIXEL NGO i ASIFA BIH 
 
Link to video announcement of the “World Animation Day": http://youtu.be/W0vcH7WgNAw 
 

 INFO: 
 
Association for art and visual communication skills PIXEL is a nongovernmental, non-party and 
non-profit organization who in the scope of their activities includes themes of culture, art, animation 
and design. Through their work they deal with the current socially responsible themes and are trying 
the same approach to the general public. 
 
ASIFA BiH is part of a worldwide network of animators ASIFA (Association Internationale du Film 
D'Animation) that exists since 1957. In its 55 years of existence has grown into an association that 
has 57 countries and over 5 000 members worldwide. In addition to many activities, this association 
each year celebrates International Day of Animation. On this day all the member states exchange 
their programs, animated film achievements made in the past year, and collected programs are 
displayed all over the world. 

http://youtu.be/W0vcH7WgNAw
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2. Competition for the best literary work on the topic ‘’My World of Human Rights’’ 
 

Network for peace building, Catholic School Center Sarajevo, Sarajevo’s First Bosnian High School, 
High School ‘’28th of June’’ East Sarajevo, Caritas BK BiH and CRS, with a support of American 
Agency for International Development (USAID), on the 10th of December ‘’Day of Human Rights’’ are 
organizing literary competition on the subject ‘’My World of Human Rights’’. 
 
Countries around the world mark the International Human Rights Day as a reminder of the moment 
when the General Assembly of the United Nations signed the Universal Declaration of Human Rights 
on respect for 30 fundamental human rights. These 30 fundamental human rights include the right to 
freedom of speech, the right to an adequate standard of living and health, the right to education, and 
the right not to be wrongfully convicted and tortured. Everyone in the world, regardless of gender, 
race, religion, or sexual orientation, is entitled to respect of their rights. 
 
Hundreds of people are in prison because of their beliefs and opinions. Torture is practiced in more 
than 100 countries. People are dying from diseases that can be prevented, in poverty and because of 
the lack of vaccines. In some countries children are forced to work instead of going to school. And it’s 
been only 17 years since the war in Bosnia took over 100,000 lives. 
 
The idea is that within this literary competition, in creative and innovative way we draw attention to the 
issue of human rights in Bosnia and Herzegovina. We try to encourage activism the will provide a 
dignified life to marginalized groups which often include children, women, the former war victims 
(families of missing persons, prisoners, people with PTSD, women victims of war, etc) ethnic 
minorities and others. 
 
Competition will be held in two categories: elementary and high schools, and in each of these two 
categories will be awarded three prizes. 
 
Awards are (for the students of elementary and high school): 
 
First prize                    300 KM 
Second prize               200 KM 
Third prize                   100 KM 
 
Send us your literary work (poem, story or essay, to a maximum of 800 words). With their work 
candidates should send their contact details, name and date of birth, address and a brief explanation 
of the work they sent. 
 
Winners will be promoted during a ceremony marking the International Day of Human Rights, in BiH 
parliament building on the 10th of December 2012. 
 
The best literary work will be presented in an electronic book ‘’My World of Human Rights’’ which will 
be realized on the occasion of the Human Rights Day, and also will be published in a Peace News 
(www.mreza-mira.net). Literary work will also be promoted on the Day of Human Rights in BiH 
parliament building, as well as on celebrations marking the Human Rights Day across the country. 
 
Please send your literary work on the e mail address: edita.colo@crs.org 
 
The deadline is Friday, 24th of November 2012. 
 

http://www.mreza-mira.net/
mailto:edita.colo@crs.org


  

  Monthly Bulletin – October  2012.       No. 161   22 

 

www.omladina-bih.net 

 

DONORS/CALLS FOR PROJECTS 
 
 

1. Open Society Foundation’s Advancing Roma Inclusion Through Arts and Culture 
Grants 

 
Deadline: July 31, 2013 
 
Countries/Region: Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Bulgaria, Croatia, Czech Republic, Estonia, 
Hungary, Kosovo, Latvia, Lithuania, Macedonia, Montenegro, Poland, Romania, Serbia, Slovakia, 
Slovenia, and Ukraine. 

 
Open Society Foundation is offering research grants program under Advancing Roma 
Inclusion Through Arts and Culture Grants Applications may be submitted by nonprofit legal 
entities (nongovernmental and public organizations, libraries, museums, cultural centers, 
associations, communities, registered charities, etc.) that work in the field of arts and culture 
and have the status of beneficiary. Individuals can apply for support for artistic projects and 
professional development. 

 
The Arts and Culture Program works at the nexus of arts, culture, human rights and social 
advocacy. Through its grants, the program strives to encourage broad-based critical reflection 
and catalyze social action in parts of the world where open societies are absent or weak, and 
where the cultural rights of minority groups are endangered. 
 

In particular, the program provides grants to projects that aim to promote the cultural inclusion of 
Roma in Central and Eastern Europe. 
 
How to Apply? 
 
The application process consist of two steps 

 
- Each applicant should submit a Letter of Inquiry, which can be downloaded from ACP’s website. 
The purpose of the Letter of Inquiry is to offer immediate feedback to applicants on whether their 
project is eligible for consideration under the eligibility criteria. If applicant’s project is judged to be 
ineligible, applicant will receive an explanation of the reason. ACP will typically respond to their 
Letter of Inquiry within two weeks of receipt. 
 
- Applicants who are invited to submit an application should complete the Application Form and 
prepare a detailed budget using the Budget Template. The Application Form and Budget 
Template can be downloaded from ACP’s website. Please note that Step 2 remains competitive, 
i.e., even with a good proposal, applicant’s application may not be funded. 
 
- The Application Form should be completed in English. Please use 12-point print size in Times 
New Roman font. 
 

   - If the proposed project includes a collaborative aspect, applicants must submit a letter from the               
proposed collaborator or partner confirming the arrangement described by the applicant. 
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- Biographies of principal project personnel should be submitted as an appendix to the application 
form. 

 
- Please submit completed application forms via e-mail. 

 
- Please note that incomplete applications (that is, applications missing one or more of the 
required components) will not be considered for funding. Projects that address one or more of the 
following priorities of the Arts and Culture Program will be considered to bring added value. 
 
- Capacity building: Strengthening the capacity of individuals and organizations to implement and 
sustain good practices and effective ways of working. 
 
- Collaboration: Building alliances and networks with other projects and organizations to 
encourage knowledge sharing within the Diversity: Promoting greater equality and access to 
cultural goods and activities for the most marginalized beneficiaries. 

 
- Public Engagement with Critical Social Issues: Using the power of arts and culture to promote 
discussion, debate, and critical reflection on social issues of importance to target communities and 
beneficiaries. 
 

Eligibility 
 
- Applications may be submitted by non-profit legal entities (non-governmental and public 
organizations, libraries, museums, cultural centers, associations, communities, registered 
charities, etc.) that work in the field of arts and culture and have the status of beneficiary. 
 
- Individuals can apply 
 
- Former grantees of the Arts and Culture Program may apply on the condition that a final report 
from the previous grant period has been submitted and approved. 
 
For more information, visit this link:  
 
http://www.opensocietyfoundations.org/grants/advancing-roma-inclusion-through-arts-and-culture 

 
 
 

2. Humanity in Action (HIA) Programs in BiH 
 
 We inform you that the Foundation ‘’Humanity in Action’’ has opened calls for students to participate 
in program ‘’Promoting democratic values and active citizenship among young people’’. Also we invite 
them to participate in summer programs on human rights that we organize in Europe. 
 
For more information please visit: www.humanityinaction.org and www.hiabih.wix.com/hiabih 
 
Best regards 
 
Dajana Dzindo 
Humanity in Action BiH 
+387 33 218 281 

http://www.opensocietyfoundations.org/grants/advancing-roma-inclusion-through-arts-and-culture
http://www.humanityinaction.org/
http://www.hiabih.wix.com/hiabih
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3. German Economy Scholarship Program for the year 2013 on English and German 
 

Under this program, students of higher semesters, graduates and those who have completed their 
studies and have gained first work experience have the opportunity to do practice in prestigious 
German companies for a period of 3 to 6 months. In this program participation took German 
companies from various fields such as energy, automobile industry, media, banking, project 
management, environmental protection, architecture, construction, agriculture and others. The goal of 
the program is to familiarize students and graduates with the organization, business processes and 
operations, so that later they can use this knowledge and experience in their future work involvement 
in Bosnia. 
 
This program is funded by the German Government in the cooperation with the Committee of the 
German Economy for Eastern Europe. The program will provide accommodation, travel expenses 
and health insurance, and also some spending money. 
 
German Economy Scholarship program is conducted for the seventh time in Bosnia and 
Herzegovina, with the support of the Representatives of German Economy, as a local program 
partner. 
 
Deadline for the applications is 19 of November 2012. 
 
For more information and online applications please visit the link: www.stipendienprogramm.org 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

http://www.stipendienprogramm.org/
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Dear friends,  

If you are interested in posting: your invitations for common activities and cooperation; information about the activities; tenders  

for jobs; appeals for help or support; public announcements and all other non-commercial advertisements; in the monthly bulletin  

of Bosnia and Herzegovina Youth Network and Youth Resource Centre (ORC) Tuzla, you can contact us on one of the addresses  
below. 

 
The deadline for sending your information for the next edition is the 30th of that month. 
 

 
Network's WEB page: 
 
sCh design 
Webmaster:  
 
Emir Delalić-Zeko - Tuzla 
emir.delalic@gmail.com  
 
web:  www.omladina-bih.net 
Network mailing list: 
 posta@omladina-bih.net 

 
 

 
Addresses for sending your information for monthly bulletin: 
hcatuzla@bih.net.ba; orctuzla@bih.net.ba 
fax: 035 258 077 
 
hCa / ORC Tuzla 
Hadži Bakirbega Tuzlića 1,  
75000 Tuzla 
tel / fax: 035 258 077 
e-mail: orctuzla@bih.net.ba 
hcatuzla@bih.net.ba 
 

 

Monthly bulletin is edited by Youth Resource Center – ORC Tuzla 
 

mailto:hcatuzla@bih.net.ba

